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Happy High 5 Friday Ruskin Families,

I hope the week has been a good one for you. Did you give or get a High 5 today? If you
come by the horseshoe Friday mornings, you can definitely get a High 5 Ms. Melani or
myself. The kids are really getting into the High 5 spirit. Give or get a High 5 all day.
Here’s our awesome School Secretary Ms. Melani, myself and some students giving out
High 5’s and dancing the Cupid Shuffle trying to get the
school into the Friday Spirit this morning.



We have had an eventful week here at Ruskin. We took part in the Great Shake Out,
wore pink to Stand up to Cancer and had our awesome book fair here all week.

In continuing efforts to keep our students, staff and community safe, PTA has partnered
with the Walk n’ Roll program, through the city of San jose. “Walk n’ Roll is a program
designed to increase the number of kids who walk and bike to school. We teach safe
walking and biking skills, like crossing streets and why we use bike helmets. We also
support events like Walk n’ Roll Days, so kids can use those safety skills. Watch our
Street Safety Assembly! Learn how you can get to school safely, whether you walk, roll,
bike, or travel by car.”
(https://www.sanjoseca.gov/your-government/departments-offices/transportation/safety/
walk-n-roll)

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0099ERodQpo&list=PLn4hnkJ4Do4yZ_z0MejHHxmKW1vPWyV81&index=2
https://www.sanjoseca.gov/your-government/departments-offices/transportation/safety/walk-n-roll
https://www.sanjoseca.gov/your-government/departments-offices/transportation/safety/walk-n-roll


Please note that Tuesday, October 27 at 8:30 will be our Halloween Parade. Parents
are welcome to join us on the blacktop for the parade. That day is also early dismissal
for K-5. There is no school for students the next day Wednesday, 11/1.

In today’s memo we will be covering the following main topics:

● Great California ShakeOut Drill
● National Filipino American History Month
● Upcoming PTA events
● Halloween Parade

Filipino American History Month

October is Filipino American History Month. As mentioned previously, during this month,
we will be honoring and highlighting the invaluable contributions that Filipino Americans
have made to this country. Here is a quick video of some Disney channel cast members
celebrating their Filipino heritage. Fun fact….did you know that the beautiful singing
voices of both Disney’s Princess Jasmine
and Fa Mulan from Mulan, was sung by a Filipina,
Lea Salonga?Most famously known as the
singing voice of Princess Jasmine from
Aladdin and Fa Mulan for Mulan, Lea
Salonga's rise to fame began when she won
in 1991 for playing the lead role of Kim in Miss
Saigon (1989-2001).

https://video.link/w/tcg1sC7pOBY


Happenings this Week
This week, the students participated in the Great CA ShakeOut, dressed in pink to bring
awareness to breast cancer, and experienced the Scholastic Book Fair. Here’s a few
pictures:

Great CA ShakeOut Drill

Book Fair



Mrs. Ouyang’s class in pink

Ms. Burns and Mrs. Pham show their fighting pink spirit



Pink Power and Coan’s pink cuties

Mrs. Callahan’s Class showing their Spirit



Ms. Burns’ class looking lovely in their pink



Mrs. Paddock’s class sporting their pink



Chess Club

Chess Club is back!!!!!The student run Ruskin Lunch Chess Club will start next
Wednesday, October 25th. This Chess Club is for 2nd-5th graders and will meet on
Wednesdays during lunch starting at 12:40pm. Registration is required. Registration
forms with more information are available in the office.See flier below.

Chess Club Registration Form PDF

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1iRNUFhj4YzFMLfCHxHcVsBtA3UEPlGzV/view?usp=share_link


Science Lab

This week, second grade observed caterpillars and learned about the life cycle of butterflies.
First grade experimented on what plants need to grow. Fifth grade studied leaves and stem

cross sections to see how water, nutrients, and food is transported within the plant.





Mrs. Paddock’s class making pizzas in science lab last week



PTA News

Reminder… The Spell-a-thon is happening in October! Word lists and pledge
forms were sent home this week. Spelling tests and pledge forms (but not
money) are due by Friday, October 27th. There are lots of prizes
available.Spell-a-thon info is also available on the PTA's website:
https://ruskinpta.weebly.com/spell-a-thon.html.

https://ruskinpta.weebly.com/spell-a-thon.html


Don’t forget the PTA Trunk or Treat event happening Friday, October 27th
from 5:30-7:00.



SEL Corner
(Social Emotional Learning)

Happy High 5 Friday!! Part of being a PBIS school (Positive Behavior
Interventions and Support ) means explicitly teaching the positive
behavior we want to see in students. There are many different ways to do
this. Earlier this year when we had our rules assembly, we shared a video
of some Ruskin students acting out the incorrect and correct ways to play

on the playground.Other schools have come up with creative ways to teach
expected behavior. Look at this silly video that a school made to teach the
students the expected playground behavior.

College Week

https://video.link/w/vl6531e603973c4


This a reminder that October 23-27 is the Santa Clara County Office of Education’s
official College Week and Ruskin will be participating. Most classes have adopted a
college to research and teachers will discuss their college experiences with their
students. They’ve made posters, decorated walls and have gotten into the college spirit.
We encourage students to wear their college gear everyday all week. The following
resources are available for parents or use the QR code:

● Santa Clara County Office of Education College Week Website
● Student Resources
● Parent Resources
● Parent Sessions

Reminders
Upcoming Calendar Events:
10/23 - 10/27: College Week!
10/27: Spelling Test & Pledge Forms Due
10/27: PTA Event Trunk or Treat
10/31: Halloween Parade 8:30 - Early dismissal- 1 pm!
11/1: P.D Day- NO SCHOOL FOR STUDENTS!
11/8 SSC/ DELAC and PTA Meetings
11/8-11/17 Parent Teacher Conferences (Minimum days)
11/10 Veteran’s Day No School
11/16: Pledges/Money due to be eligible for prizes!

https://sites.google.com/norcalpromisecoalition.org/sccoe-cw-resource-toolkit/home
https://sites.google.com/norcalpromisecoalition.org/sccoe-cw-resource-toolkit/students
https://sites.google.com/norcalpromisecoalition.org/sccoe-cw-resource-toolkit/parents
https://sites.google.com/norcalpromisecoalition.org/sccoe-cw-resource-toolkit/sessions


11/20-11/24 Thanksgiving Break No School
11/27 School resumes
11/28 Coffee with the Principal

Parents, please remember, NOT to park in the horseshoe. It is made for cars to
move in and out of quickly. As always, if you would like to volunteer to help out
with traffic safety, please contact the front office at 408-923-1950 or email me at
Lblackshire@busd.net.

For the ensured safety of everyone, please
remember the following:

● Please do not park in the bus zone
● Please use the crosswalk near the staff

parking lot
● Pull ALL the way forward in the horseshoe
● Please do not park in the STAFF parking lot
● Thank you for not parking in front of or in the

neighbor’s driveway
● Please do not double park OR park in the

horseshoe
● Try to come early or walk or bike to school if possible
● Staff supervision of students begins at 7:50
● Please leave the premises once the bell rings so we may lock down the school
● Please do not let your children out in the middle of the street or the parking lots

mailto:Lblackshire@busd.net


Attendance Matters

Please keep your child home if they are ill and
communicate with the front office. We can be
reached at 408-923-1950 or you can contact the
School Clerk, Ms. Kimberly, at Kyee@busd.net. I
will be addressing chronic absenteeism and
truancy throughout this school year. Let’s work
together to ensure our students get the full
benefit of attending school each day.

Vietnamese Truancy Video

Espanol Truancy Video

● Once you receive 3 unexcused absences or a combination of a “late” tardy (31
minutes or more late) and unexcused absences (3 total), you will receive a
truancy notice.

● An additional truancy will require a meeting with the Principal, Social Worker
● Continued truancy may result in a meeting with the district attendance team

Here is a link with examples of excused vs unexcused absences. We appreciate your
cooperation and understanding. Please be sure to call in your absences or email our
attendance clerk, Miss Kimberly Yee, at kyee@busd.net .

mailto:Kyee@busd.net
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1kbYOQXKikHgxIFHBGlvrku73KJsl9xN9/view?usp=drive_link
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1gjhIqDrDvyFl1G1rYr1L7tIcdxv_yJUH/view?usp=drive_link
https://leginfo.legislature.ca.gov/faces/codes_displaySection.xhtml?lawCode=EDC&sectionNum=48205
mailto:kyee@busd.net


Independent Study Process

Do you need to take a few days off in the middle of the school year? Need to visit a sick
family member or go on a family getaway? Did you know that if your child has overall
good attendance, you may be eligible to take what’s called an Independent Study, which
would excuse their absences for a 5-9 day period? It is an official contract between
the Principal, Teacher, Parent and Student, stating that the parent is acting as the
“teacher” for the duration of the contract and will ensure that all work is completed to get
credit for the absences.To apply for an Independent Study, here are the steps:

● Apply in the office at least two weeks in advance
● The attendance clerk will check the form
● The Principal then approves or denies the request
● Once approved, the teacher then has 2 weeks to get all of the classwork together
● The work is due upon the end date of the contract (if work is not turned in that

day, the contract is null and void and the absences will then be unexcused)
● Only ONE Independent Study contract is allowed per year



After School Care

Are you in need of after school care? We have two different child care
organizations that service our students. They are Sunshine School and Right at
School. They are individually owned and operated. Their information is below:

Sunshine School
www.mysunshineschool.com

408-839-8366

Right At School (Room E1)
www.Rightatschool.com

855-287-2466

COVID Updates
Although COVID guidelines have lessened, we will continue to follow the public health
guidance required by the state and local public health departments. These are the
current recommendations and subject to change:

· When symptomatic, please stay home. Please reference our “Reminder from
the School Nurse” on how to return your student post illness to school and if
COVID-19 testing is required.
· Testing – Home antigen testing will be the primary strategy for COVID
mitigation at school. We have at home tests available in the front office if needed

http://www.mysunshineschool.com/
http://www.rightatschool.com/
https://schools.covid19.ca.gov/
https://covid19.sccgov.org/covid19-guidelines#3925188384-3199013727
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1GOlGCRf6DQLZdddBvb7G1uhlLgM4c9lMja_qpZCeomY/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1GOlGCRf6DQLZdddBvb7G1uhlLgM4c9lMja_qpZCeomY/edit


or please visit https://bit.ly/BUSDC19TestingResources for more resources.
Please use this link https://bit.ly/BUSDOTC to upload test results. Although some
of the test kits may have dates of expiration, here is a Link:
https://www.fda.gov/medical-devices/coronavirus-covid-19-and-medical-devices/home-ot
c-covid-19-diagnostic-tests that shows most expiration dates have been extended.
It is at the bottom of the article. Find your test and click the “extended expiration
date” link.

· Ventilation – Maintain high quality air ventilation systems for reducing virus
aerosols.
· Hand Hygiene – Continue to reinforce the importance of frequent hand
washing.
· COVID-19 Reporting – Please visit https://bit.ly/BUSDStudentEvent to report
your student’s event (positive case)
· Vaccination – COVID-19 vaccinations are recommended for all those eligible.
Please visit Santa Clara County Public Health’s website to find a location near
you.

Student Nutrition Services

● School meals will continue to be FREE for ALL students thanks to California’s
Universal Meals program. Each student may receive 1 free breakfast and 1 free
lunch each school day. Meals include fruit, vegetables, and milk. Milk taken
separately from a meal costs $0.50 (covered by Universal Meals program if taken
with a school meal).

Elementary School

Elementary Breakfast October 2023

Elementary Lunch Menu October 2023

● Families are strongly encouraged to apply for Free and Reduced price
meals in order to increase funding for school programs and possibly
qualify for other food benefits and discounts, e.g., afterschool programs,
utilities and internet.

● Please submit your application ASAP in order for it to be counted toward
school funding.

● For more info and to access the Free and Reduced Lunch forms, access the link

https://bit.ly/BUSDC19TestingResources
https://bit.ly/BUSDOTC
https://www.fda.gov/medical-devices/coronavirus-covid-19-and-medical-devices/home-otc-covid-19-diagnostic-tests
https://www.fda.gov/medical-devices/coronavirus-covid-19-and-medical-devices/home-otc-covid-19-diagnostic-tests
https://bit.ly/BUSDStudentEvent
https://covid19.sccgov.org/covid-19-vaccine-testing
https://www.schoolnutritionandfitness.com/downloadMenu.php/1903132300206951/647594
https://www.schoolnutritionandfitness.com/downloadMenu.php/1903132300206951/647003
https://docs.google.com/document/d/11sb5eK26AyQuxywIV-inq0AjkDFiH7zy/edit?usp=sharing&ouid=110103038319331040551&rtpof=true&sd=true


● The application may also be downloaded from the SNS Meal Applications
webpage which also has the lunch menus

Enjoy your weekend !!!!!

Sincerely,

LaKeisha Blackshire
Principal

Office Staff

Office Hours 7:30-3:30 Office Phone 408-923-1950
Principal: LaKeisha Blackshire LBlackshire@busd.net
School Secretary: Melani Montez MMontez@busd.net
School Clerk: Kimberly Yee KYee@busd.net

http://www.schoolnutritionandfitness.com/index.php?sid=1903132300206951&page=lunchapps
http://www.schoolnutritionandfitness.com/index.php?sid=1903132300206951&page=lunchapps
mailto:LBlackshire@busd.net
mailto:MMontez@busd.net
mailto:KYee@busd.net

